
 

 

 Town of Stanfield 
Minutes of Regular Meeting for March  

on March 2, 2023 
 
Determination of Quorum 
A quorum was determined with the presence of Mayor James Kluttz and Commissioners Jerry 
Williams, Faye Love, Greg Bratton, Greg Lucas, and Brent Holbrooks.   
   
Call to Order  
Mayor James Kluttz called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  
 
Approval of Agenda 
Faye Love made a motion to accept the agenda as written. All were in favor.  Motion 
carried.  
 
Approval of Minutes 
Brent Holbrooks made a motion to accept the minutes from February 2, 2023, as written.  
All were in favor.  Motion carried.  
 
 
Public Comment Session: Christina Mullis- talked about “What’s up Stanfield”.  
 
 
Administration/Finance  
Faye Love summarized the Monthly Financial Report for February. A copy is always available if 
anyone would like to have a copy.   
 
Public Safety  
Ian Barclay is still in training and training is going well. Grant Nelson is in the hiring process. We 
have received the new police car. All the equipment for the new car is on backorder.  
 
Streets 
The South Loves Chapel repaving project has been awarded to David Castleberry. He was the 
lowest bid. In addition, David stated if he won the bid, he would also throw in to resurface or 
reseal and re-strip the log barn parking lot.  
 
Hwy 200 Sidewalk project- We will have a meeting on March 7 with NC DOT to discuss where 
to go with this project.  
 
Parks & Recreation 
Ballfields steps construction project has been approved, now we can send out for bids. The 
concession stand/restroom project is moving along, hopefully, it will be finished by end of 
March.  Bridgette Helms is working on a county recreational grant project in the amount of 
$10,000.00. If we get this $10,000.00, we would like to use it for the resurfacing of the tennis 
court. David Castleberry could do this for the town. The grant must be submitted by April 15, 
2023. The tennisbloc would start their tennis, etc. beginning of June.  
 
Water & Sewer  
The grinder pumps- we don’t want to keep rebuilding them anymore. This will save our 
maintenance guys sometime. A plan would need to be put in place.  
 
 
 
 



 

 

Planning & Zoning 
Greg Lucas made a motion to hold a public hearing to rezone a portion of TR# 29903 on 
Sunset Lake Rd from I back to RA, this is to fix a mistake. All were in favor. Motion 
carried.  
 
Mayor 
James Kluttz recognized the passing of Larry Sides who served from 2005-2021 and  
Bruce Helms who served 1993-1995. The resident for limb pick up is Saturday, March 18, 
Waste Management will pick them up at the edge of the road. Resident limb drop off at Pete 
Henkel Park- April 3-14, weekdays 9-4 only. Resident bulk pickup- is Saturday, April 15. 
Everyone has a copy of a preliminary budget in front of them. James asks that everyone look 
over it and get with their respective departments and come back with numbers.  
 
The next meeting is on April 6, 2023.  
 
Brent Holbrooks made a motion to adjourn at 7:37. All were in favor. Motion approved.  
 
 


